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Background  

1. The Adaptation Fund Board (the Board) at its sixteenth meeting, approved a five-year 

project titled “Promoting Climate Resilience in the Rice Sector through Pilot Investments in 

Alaotra-Mangoro Region” in Madagascar, submitted by the United Nations Environment 

Programme (UNEP) for a request amount of US$ 5,104,925 (decision B.16/14). The overall 

objective of the project is to increase climate resilience of people involved in the rice sector by 

fostering rice production that will withstand projected climate conditions, and by increasing 

environmental sustainability and ecological services by working with local producers and 

partners. Additionally, the project aims to provide the tools for crop modeling and vulnerability 

analysis, particularly focusing on the rice sector, as well as the development of a climate-based 

hydrological model for the region. As mandated by the decision, an agreement was prepared 

and signed between the Board and UNEP. 

 

2. The first tranche of disbursement for the implementation of the project was released 

following signature of the agreement in February 2012. The first project performance report 

(PPR) for the project was submitted on 6 March 2014 and cleared by the Adaptation Fund 

Board Secretariat (the secretariat) on 31 March. The second, third and fourth PPRs were 

cleared by the secretariat in September 2016 (first and second PPR), and April 2017, 

respectively. The fifth PPR was submitted in April 2018, and it is currently under revision by 

the secretariat. As of May 2018, a total amount of US$ 4,829,878 had been disbursed to the 

project by the Board’s Trustee (corresponding to 95% of the total project funding). The project 

went through a mid-term evaluation (MTE) process, with a MTE report finalized in February 

2016.  

 

3. This is the second request for an extension of the project completion date. The 

expected completion date of the project, following decision B.30-31/18, is 30 June 2018. As 

outlined in the Adaptation Fund Project/Programme Delay Policy (AFB/B.29-30/3/Rev.1) 

amended by the Board in October 2017 (Decision B.29-30/15), a request for an extension of 

project completion date must be submitted by the implementing entity at least six months prior 

to the official completion date. However, UNEP had submitted such request through the 

secretariat on 17 April 2018, hence at a date beyond the expected completion date, for an 

extension of the completion date until 31 March 2019. Following consultation with the 

secretariat and taking into account the low disbursement rate of the project as of May 2018, 

UNEP resubmitted a new request on 1 June 2018, extending the completion date of the project 

extension request until 30 June 2019 (see Annex 1).  

 

4. The secretariat will recall due diligence to UNEP, for compliance with the 

Project/Programme Delay Policy.   

 

5. The reasons for this project extension request, as outlined by UNEP, include the fact 

that the project experienced delays in the procurement process for water infrastructure 

rehabilitation works, which caused a considerable delay of 6 months for the implementation of 

activities under project output 2.1.5. The postponed water efficiency, management and 

conservation technologies and infrastructures works, overlapped with the rice cultivation 

season, causing further issues in terms of water availability on one hand, and difficult access 

to the projects’ sites, due to the rainy season, on the other hand.  

 

6. According to UNEP, the requested extension of the completion date would allow to:  

- Ensure that the water infrastructure works can be fully completed after the end of the 

rainy season; 
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- Allow sufficient time to collect the required data to monitor the impact of the 

rehabilitation works;  

- Complete all the project upscaling and sustainability interventions, as well as work on 

the identification and dissemination of lessons learned at the local and national levels; 

and 

- Have additional time in case any administrative delays would incur as a result of the 

upcoming general elections.  

 

Secretariat’s review of the request  

  

7. Following a review of the request, the secretariat finds that given the delays incurred 

(under component 2) and given the low cumulative disbursement as of October 2017 (as 

indicated in the fifth PPR submitted on April 2018) corresponding to 50% of the total project 

funding, this second request of a 12-month extension is justified.  

 

8. An additional extension of the project completion date, would therefore ensure 

fulfillment of the project outputs and outcomes, and will bring back on track the project 

expenditures, that could reach more than 90% in the following reporting period. Additionally, it 

will allow sufficient time to develop a sustainability and upscaling strategy, building on the 

success and lessons learned in the previous period. 

 

9. Lastly, the secretariat acknowledges that this no-cost project extension request has 

been agreed with the Executing Entity and the Designated Authority has been notified, in 

accordance with the Adaptation Fund Policy for Project/Programme Delays.  

 

Recommendation  

  

10. Therefore, the Board may consider and decide to approve the request for a 12-month 

extension of the project completion date for the project “Promoting Climate Resilience in the 

Rice Sector through Pilot Investments in Alaotra-Mangoro Region” as requested by the United 

Nations Environment Programme (UNEP), from June 2018 to June 2019.  

 

11. The Board may also decide to notify its concerns to UNEP about the recurrent requests 

for extension of project/programme completion date submitted to the Board within six months 

of the official completion date and further request UNEP to make the necessary planning work 

in order to comply with the Project/Programme Delay Policy of the Adaptation Fund. 

 

Annexes 

  

1. Request for an extension of the project completion date from UNEP.  
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Annex 1: Request for an extension of the project completion date from UNEP 
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